## **Gem County Rod & Gun Club Meeting Minutes**

## **October 12th, 2020**

**Directors Present:** Director Larry Robertson, Director David Larson, Director Shannon Wells

Officers Present: President Russell Trebby, VP David Timony, Secretary Jim Bunting

Meeting was called to order VP Timony at 7:02 pm October 12th, 2020 at the Gem County Senior Center 719 S. Johns Ave, Emmett Idaho 83617.

A motion was made by Director Robertson to approve the September 2020 meeting minutes and seconded by Director Wells. Motion passed and the September GCRGC meeting minutes are approved.

**Treasurer's Report:** Treasurer Shannon Wells reports: Bridge fund at \$86,642.67 and checking \$28,555.39.

**Membership** is 1302 for 2020 and 297 for 2021

Range Report: President Trebby states that some emails to board members and officers of the board have not been responded to and wants everyone to check their filters. Some members have reported problems with the lock to the front gate of the range. Director Robertson and Secretary Bunting have checked it and it seems to work fine. There was an incident on the gun range on October 3<sup>rd</sup> where a member yelled at another member because of ricochets from another range. It was reported as conduct unbecoming of a GCRGC member and a license plate was taken down. The club will investigate. Secretary Bunting reports that it appears someone is drinking beer on several occasions while shooting on the range. Director Larson reports finding beer cans on the range as well that were not being used as targets. Director Robertson asks the board to go to the new canal bridge that was built in Emmett for \$60K. Director Robertson thinks this is a good option for the club when it comes time to replace the gun range road bridge. The sign at the front gate of the range is coming out of its rivets and Director Robertson and Larson said they would see to fixing it.

**GCRGC Accounts**: Director/Treasurer Shannon Wells wants to move some funds on the bridge account and wants the board to think about it until the next monthly meeting.

**Firing line placement**: President Trebby states he wants to put signs on both sides of the berm saying no shooting beyond this point with arrows pointing inward. Director Robertson said he could get the signs made. The club will start enforcing the firing line immediately.

Meeting was called to adjourn by Director Shannon Wells and seconded by Director Larry Robertson.